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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

To the Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary Ambassador of the USSR to the DPRK,
Comrade Shtykov, T.F.

I ask you to transmit to the Government of the USSR the following:

In connection with the appeal of the English to the Government of the USSR with a
demand about the withdrawal of troops of the Korean People's Army to the 38th
parallel, the Government of the DPRK considers, as does the Soviet Government, that
such a demand of the English is impertinent and unacceptable.

We are in full agreement with the opinion of the Soviet government that the Korean
question [should be] discussed in the Security Council with the participation of the
USSR and China and with the summoning of representatives of Korea.

The government of the DPRK [will take measures] quickly to clear the entire territory
of Korea of American interventionists.

Chairman of the Cabinet of Ministers of the DPRK

Kim Il Sung.
14.7.50.


